2868

August 1, 1913

Dr. Charles P. Steinmetz,

Schenectady, N.Y.

Dear Dr. Steinmetz:

A conference between representatives of the Engineering Standards Committee of Great Britain, of the Standards Committee of the A.I.E.E., and of the U.S. Committee of the I.E.C., looking towards co-operation between these committees, is to be held on Saturday, the 23rd of August, next, at10:30 A.M., at the London office of the first mentioned committee, 28 Victoria Street, Westminster, S.W.

It is very desirable that the A.I.E.E. should have a strong representation at this conference, and I sincerely hope that you can arrange to attend it. You are requested to inform the Secretary not later than August 8 as to whether you will be present or not, so that our British colleagues may be advised of the number of American delegates to be expected.

Very truly yours,